
Woodgreen Pitches 
 
Morning John, 
 
Thanks for your email, we’ve Booked the ATP this week for our Game, due to the Forecast to be 
honest. 
 
Also, apologies for not getting back to you regarding future requirements. 
 
We would like to develop the option at Woodgreen and hopefully use the Site for all three sides. 
If possible we would like to meet with yourselves and the School, to discuss the “Detail” really, as 
soon as this can be arranged. 
 
Our ambition is to try and establish a Football Facility that we can identify with as our “Home”, even 
to the point of a Witney Town Club, integrating with the Schools and Tower Hill and Vikings. 
 
This could also bring into play the possible site at the West Witney Development. 
 
I look forward to hearing back from you or Vicky, as and when we can meet again to develop the 
Plans for next season. 
Kind regards 
Alfie 
 
 
Alfie Saunders 
Spartan Rangers F.C. 
 
From: John Hickman <john.hickman@witney-tc.gov.uk>  
Sent: 28 February 2020 10:38 
To: Alfie Saunders  
Subject: RE: Woodgreen Pitches 
 
Hi Alfie 
I am not sure if your 3rd team are due to play at King Georges Field this weekend or not but just 
contacting to say that the grounds contractors have said its not fit for play this weekend due to 
standing water sorry. 
Also are you able to confirm please regarding Woodgreen pitches to enable me to ensure I get all 
the correct information to council in order to ensure the budgets are available to prepare and 
maintain these pitches from May this year. 
Cheers 
John 
 
 
From: John Hickman  
Sent: 26 February 2020 15:24 
To: 'Alfie Saunders'  
Subject: Woodgreen Pitches 
 
Hi Alfie  
 

mailto:john.hickman@witney-tc.gov.uk


Following on from our meeting regarding Woodgreen Pitches, are you able to tell me if Spartans 
happy to move their 3 teams to the Woodgreen Pitches for the 2020/21 season as although council 
has agreed in principle to take on this area from WODC so we are able to provide decent pitches for 
you at this site I will need to go to council in this next cycle of meetings to put all our processes in 
place to enable me to instruct our grounds contractors to prepare these pitches from May 1st this 
year I will also need to get councils agreement to start these works before the area is officially 
handed over to WTC which means I also need to get WODC to agree to allowing us on the field to 
prepare these two pitches.  
 
I will also need to confirm with Woodgreen School to make sure the changing rooms are confirmed 
for your use. I am preparing my report to council now and would appreciate a confirmation either 
way as to Spartans intentions for the 2020/21 season as soon as possible please. 
 
Thanks  
John 
 
John Hickman 
Operations and Estates Officer 
Witney Town Council 
 


